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Dates to Remember 

November  

Fri 22nd Swimming 
Wed 27th Swimming 
Thu 28th  School Concert – Boucher Hall – No Lunch Orders 
Fri 29th Swimming 
December No Lunch Orders - December 
Tue 3rd JSC Cake Stall 
Wed 4th Swimming 
Wed 4th Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 
Thu 5th Prep Transition 9.00-2.30pm 
Fri 6th Swimming 
Mon 9th  School Closure Day – Student Free Day 
Wed 11th Swimming 
Thu 12th Prep Transition 9.00-3.30pm 
Thu 12th Whole School End of Year Celebration BBQ 
Fri 13th Swimming 
Mon 16th Whole School Transition 9.00-11.00am 
Thu 19th Pool Party 
Fri 20th  Last Day Term 4  

  
Dear Families, 
 
Well, it is only a week until the most extraordinary night of the school year! Yes, it is the 
annual school concert. The students and staff have been enthusiastically rehearsing and 
planning for the big day. Class teachers have sent home letters and spoken with parents 
about what is needed for costumes. If you need more information about this please speak 
to your child’s teacher as soon as possible. Ticket prices for the audience will remain the 
same as in past years and will be $5 per seat and a family of two adults and children for 
$15 (Performers are free). 
A full dress rehearsal is planned for Thursday 27th November and students will be 
travelling by bus to Boucher Hall so we can practice using the spaces in a larger venue. 
Permission for bus travel has been requested through uEducateUs and parents can give 
permission by logging in and following the instructions. This will need to be completed 
before students can travel on the bus. 
I would like to take this opportunity to recognise and thank the many people who contribute 
to give our kids this amazing opportunity. Mrs Gilbert, Miss Bradbury and Miss Gabi have 
been the main driving force to get this show off the ground. The whole school community 
thanks you. 
 
Kind regards,  
Anna Duncan 
Principal     

                         JSC - Juice Boxes are available daily at lunchtime $1.0 0   
 

  Icy Poles are available lunch time Thursdays .50c   
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Parking 
It is once again time to remind everyone to be 
conscious of our neighbours when dropping off and 
picking up students. At no time can we park across 
driveways as this restricts people’s access to their 
own homes and I can understand their frustration. If 
you can see a place that seems empty, please check 
that parking there does not obstruct the driveway. 
Please remind others politely if you see them parking 
there. The Shire Council does respond to complaints 
of neighbours and will issue infringement notices if 
this practice continues. 
 
Bus Travellers 
A letter was sent home to all families of students who 
use the bus service to travel to or from school. There 
are a couple of issues that need to be addressed and 
it is important all families have this conversation with 
students to ensure bus travel is safe and comfortable 
for all passengers regardless of age. Please contact 
Anna Duncan if you would like to discuss this further. 
 
School Camps 2020 
In 2020 both the Senior and Middle School camps will 
be held in Term 1. This leaves us a very short 
timeframe for completing forms and finalising 
payments. More information will be coming home 
from school regarding cost estimates and dates in the 
new future. If you would like to set up a payment plan 
for either of these school camps we are able to begin 
this now. Please see Jo or Anna if you would like to 
discuss this option. 
 
Annual Christmas Parade 
The Annual Bairnsdale Christmas Parade will again 
be held on Saturday 14th December. Eagle Point 
Primary School is keen to enter a float in the parade 
again as we have over the past two years. If you are 
interested in joining a group of interested parents in 
arranging, decorating and organising a float then 
there will be a meeting at 2:30pm Friday 15th 
November in the Old School Building to get a plan in 
place. This year’s theme is A Country Christmas and 
we are thinking this could be a great opportunity to 
celebrate our school’s 125th anniversary. 
 
Early Arrivals 
This term we seem to have an increasing number of 
students arriving at school quite early. In some cases 
students are arriving from 8:10am. Please be 
reminded that staff do not begin to supervise the yard 
until 8:45am as they use the time they are here before 
school to organise resources and set up classrooms 
ready for the school day. Students are also welcome 
to come into the Old School Building from 8:30am to 
share some breakfast.  I am sure you are well aware 
that a number of our staff have children that are also 
students of the schools, therefore they may be at 
school early as they arrive with parents. If it is 
unavoidable that students arrive at school on the odd 
occasion we request that they stay in under the 

veranda in the eating area where they can be seen 
from the staff room. 
 
Lunch Orders 
Today was the last lunch order day for the year. 
 
Choice Theory Professional Learning 
As you are aware, Eagle Point Primary School has 
adopted Choice Theory as a model for staff and 
students to strive for success and understand quality 
learning. All staff members who work at Eagle Point 
Primary School receive four days of training prior to 
the beginning of the school year. The training assists 
them with understanding the common language of the 
school and the theory behind the systems we have in 
place for all students. Over the past years we have 
encouraged parents to join in the training and we are 
able to offer places again for the 2020 training. The 
full cost of training is $800 per person but the school 
can offer up to four places at a cost of $400 each. 
Please contact Anna if you would like more 
information or to book a place. 
 
Regional Cricket Finals 
Our Gr 5/6 Girls Team travelled to Traralgon West 
Sports Complex to compete at the Regional Cricket 
Finals on Thursday last week. The girls played well 
together and were very competitive in each game. 
Some of the highlights of the day included great 
catching by Amelie and Hannah, Jessica’s three 
wickets in one over, Mackenzy was on a hatrick but 
slimly missed out, some big hitting, and our positive 
team spirit and sportsmanship. We ended the day 
with a win which really topped off a great day. Thank 
you to Chris Kynoch for joining us for the day, 
transporting the girls, umpiring and assisting with 
supervising all day. We greatly appreciate his time 
and effort.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 

 

  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 


